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Courtesy Fingerprint Request Process
The Office of Veterans Affairs (VA) requires that all employees (full time and part time), trainees (students, residents, fellows), unpaid staff, volunteers, and contractors complete a Special Agency Check beginning with fingerprinting that must be done at a VA.   
For incoming trainees, Courtesy Fingerprints can be obtained at a VA facility near your current location throughout the United States including Hawaii and Alaska.  To expedite your processing at VA Puget Sound Health Care System in Seattle, we ask you to follow the below steps in requesting Courtesy Fingerprints:

· Go to http://www.va.gov.  Click on “Locations” and then “Hospitals and Clinics”.  From this map, you can identify the VA facility closest to your current location by clicking on the state.  Fingerprints are done at all VA Health Care Systems and VA Medical Centers.

· When calling to make an appointment for your courtesy fingerprints, please note that fingerprinting may be done by the either the Human Resource or the VA Police department.  Personal Identification will be required.  Please inquire as to what they will accept as identification. The identification should not be expired. 

Please provide the fingerprinting person the following:  
·  SON: VA92

·  SOI:   VA92

In addition, please have them type the word “Resident” in the field “Position”. 
Upon completion of the fingerprinting you are free to go.  
Please feel free to contact the VA Puget Sound Health Care System Personnel Security Office for any questions regarding this process at 206-764-2337.  

